Harkstead Parish Council – Meeting Minutes

Date/Time:      Monday   June 8 2015 - in Harkstead Village Hall

Councillors Present: William Wrinch, Alison Looser, John Zalucki. District – David Rose, County – Dave Wood.

Also present: PCSO Joanne Adams and clerk.

1. Apologies –  Cllr. Simon Leatherdale.
2. Declaration of Interest – William Wrinch as a trustee of the village hall.
3. Minutes of last meeting – May 13, amended and signed
4. Matters Arising – None

Adjournment – PCSO Jo Adams said there were no reported crimes in Harkstead, during May. There was a report of criminal damage at the church last week and lead taken from one of Nether Hall cottages. She asked if there had been any beach parties. There was one the previous Sunday, which left a lot of litter and a small tree had been chopped down. She said she or colleagues would visit if a party gets reported. David Rose –gave a brief report of Babergh’s first council meeting since the election. As expected the new chairman and vice-chairman were conservatives. David, like many others, did think that people in office should live in the district they represent. Dave Wood – Suffolk County Council have elected Colin Noble as leader and brought in new cabinet members since the May elections. There has also been two extra members brought in. Dave is still on the Suffolk Coasts and Heaths committee and still has locality funding available.

5. Millennium Green – Book signed, no report of inspection, in past month, received yet.

6. Planning Applications – B/15/405 Vale Farm – erection of farm machinery shed –  parish

      council recommend approval. B/15/527 Harkstead Hall Farm – change agricultural building

      into dwellings for holiday let – parish council recommend approval.

7. Footpaths – Nothing new reported.
8. Financial Report – Current Ac. £354, BS Ac. £4000, Savings £1697.  Expenditure – C.A.S. (Suffolk ACRE) £30 annual subscription. John Zalucki  - £124.33for new footpath noticeboard. 
Expenditure agreed, cheques raised and signed.

9. Correspondence –Parishioner Margaret Harward had written to ask if there was enough money left from the village sign collection, to pay £50 to Louise Harward to paint an explanatory title on either side of the footpath noticeboard. PC agreed, clerk to check finances.
10. Any other business – none.
11. Next meeting –Monday July 13 at 7.30pm. William Wrinch gave his apologies in advance.
No other business, so meeting ended 8.14pm.

